

# TFC UPDATE

**April 2022** 

Tarryall Fishing Club Web Site: https://www.tarryallfishingclub.org

# **ANNUAL MEETING NOTICE**

The TFC will hold its Annual Meeting on Saturday, May 7, 2022 -- 10 am Jefferson Community Center, Jefferson, Colorado

### NOTICE OF TFC BOARD MEMBER ELECTION

An election for three TFC board members will be held at the annual meeting. Nominations will be taken for three 3-year term board positions.

The term has expired for Paul Grossnickle (willing to run for another term), Dennis Sheeran (resigned) and Stu Knapp.

# **COVID Safety Observance**

Be prepared to observe COVID safety measures at our annual meeting. Please maintain appropriate distance and a face covering is recommended.

**VOTE BY PROXY** If you cannot attend the TFC meeting, you may vote by proxy. Fill out the form below and mail it or ask someone to bring it. Your proxy must be received prior to the meeting.



## PROXY FOR THE 2022 ANNUAL MEETING OF THE TARRYALL FISHING CLUB

This proxy form must be completed, signed, and dated by the lot owner.  The form must be in possession of TFC no later than 10 a.m. Saturday, May 7, 2022		
I, the undersigned, hereby appoint	(name of proxy)	
from $\square$ SOA $\square$ LPROA $\square$ OTHER	to vote on my behalf on all issues	
which may come before the general membership at the 2022 TFC Annual Membership Meeting of the		
Tarryall Fishing Club on May 7, 2022, at 10 a.m. at the Jefferson Community Center in Jefferson , CO.		
Owner Lot # in □ SOA □ LPROA □ OTHER		
Owner 's Name (printed):		
Owner's Signature:	Date:	
Mail or deliver proxy to:	Board Authentication:	
Cathy Burns 150 Louis Road	Date/Time received	
Bailey, CO 80421	Board Member Signature	

# TFC Parking and Access Points

- To avoid complaints from the landowners, please use only clearly posted access areas and remain within 20 feet of either side of the water.
- TFC has designated access to the river. Please use these points for getting on and off to and from or you could be subject to trespass charges.
- Be courteous and considerate of riverside owners if you meet them. If you open a gate, close it. Even though a structure or bridge is within our access, please do not fish from it.
- The TFC member area under Useful Info (<a href="www.tarryallfishingclub.org">www.tarryallfishingclub.org</a>) has a map noting parking areas and access points.
- Also included are written directions to find access points with pictures. For more details contact a board member.

Note: We would appreciate your cooperation in always placing your current TFC hang tag in your vehicle when parking along County Road 77 or at the ponds. This is a big help to volunteers when patrolling these areas.

### **Membership Patrolling**

TFC encourages everyone to patrol while out fishing. Introduce yourself to others, show your membership card, and ask to see their membership card or guest pass. If you encounter someone fishing without passes completed in ink, ask them to leave and get license plate number of the car, if possible. Report the incident along with date, time, and location to a TFC board member.

# 2021 TFC Annual Meeting Recap

TFC had their annual meeting on May 1, 2021. Two new board members were elected for 3-year terms, Keith O'Brien and Tim Clay. You can find a draft of the minutes on the TFC website in the Member Area under Administration >> Minutes of Annual Membership Meetings.

COODBY

# Board Member Resignation by Dennis Sheeran

It is with a heavy heart that I am resigning from the TFC Board of Directors. Due to health issues and travel plans, I am unable to dedicate the time and energy required to fulfill the position.

It has been an honor to serve with the members past and present. We have accomplished much in the last ten years making TFC a "Gold Standard" fishery. It has also been a pleasure to serve the member of the TFC community and I look forward to seeing you around the ponds and on the river.

Dennis Sheeran

#### NO-FISHING DATES AND FISH STOCKING

### Fish Stocking days are no-fishing days.

Please refrain from fishing on stocking days to give the fish a chance to recover from transport.

Fish stocking is done on a weekday as near the middle of the week as can be arranged. As soon as a stocking date is known, it will be listed on the TFC web site, <a href="www.tarryallfishingclub.org">www.tarryallfishingclub.org</a>, Login to the Member Area and look at the Bulletin Board page.

First stocking is planned for mid to late May when water reservoirs are filled.

If you are interested in watching/participating in fish stock, be sure we have your email so you get notified.

Fish stocking dates, time, and location can be found on the Bulletin Board on the TFC website as well.

# Colorado Fishing License Requirement

Anyone age 16 and over, who fishes in the TFC ponds or on the stream is required to have a Colorado fishing license and a TFC membership card or a guest pass.

Colorado Annual fishing licenses go on sale March 1 and are valid March 1 – March 31 of the following year (13 months). Get more information on the Colorado Park and Wildlife website at <a href="https://cpw.state.co.us/thingstodo/Pages/Fishing.aspx">https://cpw.state.co.us/thingstodo/Pages/Fishing.aspx</a>.

# Thank you, Volunteers!



Thanks to all of you who volunteered time to work on club projects. You make the TFC great!!

Are You Willing to help? If so, please contact a TFC

board member. It can be a great way to meet fellow TFC members!

## **TFC Rules Violation Policy**

TFC Rules include a "Warning" section which reads:

<u>Warning</u> - Violations of rules may be grounds for suspension. Failure of members or their guests to follow TFC Rules and Policies will result in the issuance of a "TFC Rules and Policies Violation Letter" to the sponsoring member(s). In any consecutive 2-year period, the penal-ties for violations are as follows:

1st Violation: Warning Letter 2nd Violation: \$50.00 Fine

• 3rd Violation

& Subsequent: \$100.00 Fine (each occurrence)

Failure to pay a fine as outlined in the issued "TFC Rules and Policies Violation Letter" may result in temporary suspension of the member's fishing rights. During temporary suspension, a member or his/her guests continuing to fish the TFC Leased Waters as well as the LPR pond or the SS ponds will be considered "Trespassing" and subject to civil trespassing charges.

# Tarryall Fishing Club Web Site

Please use the Contact form on the TFC website to ask or request any information that you may have. The user name is: TFC Member
The password is: BigTrout

The TFC Newsletter, monthly Board of Directors' minutes, TFC Annual Meeting Minutes, Access Map, and other useful information is posted here.

TFC Web Site: www.tarryallfishingclub.org

## **Need More Guest Passes or Hangtags?**

TFC members may purchase additional guest passes or hangtags by contacting a board member or by using the form on the TFC web site (tarryallfishingclub.org). Login to the Member Area and find the Guest Pass section on the Bulletin Board page.



- 1-day guest pass—\$10
- Vehicle hangtag—\$5

Note: As decided by vote at the 2018 Annual Membership Meeting, there will be a discount sale of guest passes at our Annual Membership Meeting where the cost will be 8 dollars each.

# **Short-term Renters Excluded from Guest Pass Usage**

TFC rules were changed in 2020 to not allow owners to use quest passes as an enticement to rent their property on the short-term rental market. This is a type of remuneration since quest passes are not to be resold. It also creates a "club within a club" which is a not allowed in the TFC. The TFC rules do not allow short-term renters to be eligible to use guest passes.

# **Member Responsibility**

Owners are responsible for guests. When you provide a guest pass to someone, be sure they complete the pass with ink and know the rules. If your quest violation of the rules, you will be held responsible.

Although TFC Board members and volunteers patrol periodically, members are encouraged to self-patrol while out fishing. Be courteous and report any violations to the TFC board for followup.

# TFC Board Members - May 2021-2022

President – Paul Grossnickle	303-841-5206
Vice Pres Kevin Kihn (Jan-May)	303-968-9960
Secretary - Cathy Burns	303-816-5015
Treasurer – Keith O'Brien	303-408-8134
Members-at-Large –	
Stu Knapp	720-209-8359
Tim Clay	303-791-0271
Steve Burns	303-816-5015

Check the TFC website for the names of 2022-2023 Board Members after the Annual Meeting.

## TFC Membership Cards

Each owner receives two membership cards. Membership cards are for the use of two owner(s) listed on the deed. In the case where there are more than 2 owners listed on a deed, only two of the owners are entitled to use the membership cards. Additional owners must use quest passes.

As soon as you get your membership card, write your name on the card in ink. Carry it with you when fishing and be prepared to show it to other members who are out fishing like you or to TFC patrol.

### Suckers in our Ponds

The wire cages you may have noticed in the big pond by Stagestop have been very effective in catching suckers. We will again deploy traps in the pond by Stagestop. We continue to monitor the Lost Park Ranch ponds as well.

Your cooperation in this effort is key.

1. Leave the traps in the pond.

2. If you catch a sucker, please do not put it back.